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MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, November 15, 2012 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board, Chair Bormes at 7:00 pm.

Roll Call

Regular Members present: Don Bormes Dick Gardner, Carmine Cioffi, Selectman Karen Ober       
     


Alternate Members present: Will Ellis  


Regular Members absent: Evelyn Auger





Alternate Members absent: Nick Orgettas


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Andy Chapman (DES), Donald Foudriat, Robert Chertoff, Bob Manly and Ken Hardcastle. 

.  

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be voting member in Evelyn Auger's place. 

Review and Approve draft minutes  






       11/01/12 – Karen Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of November 1, 2012 with corrections. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business

a. Continued discussion of proposed recommendations for planning/zoning measures intended to control non-point pollution and possible reconsideration of the same – Planner Ward stated the PB reviewed twelve recommendations which they cut to eight and modified the language. Planner Ward stated he added additional detail as requested by Andy Chapman but the Board wanted education not regulatory. Planner Ward noted the Town would lower its chances for “319” grant funding and may want to consider adding some of the regulatory back in. Mr. Chapman stated the main point was, if some of the language regarding the regulations in the Master Plan was left in then funding could be lost but he feels some language could be crafted to allow for flexibility. Planner Ward stated the board could include voluntary outreach & education and regulatory, whatever the PB feels is appropriate for Sanbornton politically or budget wise. Chair Bormes stated the PB may agree 100% with what you have here but we are under the impression that the regulations would need to be presented to the Town and I can say this would probably be rejected., the PB took the time to decide what we thought the Town would accept. Chair Bormes noted we can chip away, even though it's a good program but there are people without jobs and trying to pay for tax increases. Mr. Chapman stated it would be a benefit to use certain aspects in a broader range and if there is a place holder then the Town will have the ability to use the grant funds. Mr. Foudriat noted that 500 lbs. of phosphorus a year is being dumped in to Lake Winnisquam from the Black Brook watershed and if it continues, the lake will be impaired.

Selectman Ober informed the PB that after last week's meeting, the report was to develop a formal recommendation for good water quality and was never was supposed to be  involved with the Planning Board but should have been just Planner Ward, so the process has jumped a step. Chair Bormes stated anything concerning Land Use is supposed to come to the PB, he did not error in bringing it to us. Dick Gardner stated its a mechanism, the grant's next step was for Planner Ward to produce a report and he is comfortable with Planner Ward submitting a report as a consultant/Town Planner. Planner Ward stated he feels the two should be integrated, in order to be constructive for the Town and Task #27 asks for Planning/Zoning recommendations, so it would be a flawed process because the PB would be the ones to implement. Planner Ward stated its high risk because it was done by AE COM, feel bad dynamics. Mr. Foudriat replied that is way beyond the scope of the grant, it doesn't get in to that level of detail and it could be any planner with a set of recommendations for watershed management. Mr. Foudriat stated Task #27 can be handled with one sheet of paper. Dick Gardner noted this is merely a procedural step, nothing has changed and this is just a step to get the funding, we are not relinquishing any authority but if Planner Ward feels unethically able to wear both hats, I fully respect that. Dick Gardner made a motion to rescind the previous action to review, modify the report from the consulting engineer and take no action on the consulting engineer's report. Carmine Cioffi 

seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  

New Business   

a.  Home Occupation, Level I Application from Robert Chertoff located at 235 Cram Road dba “The Bread Peddlar” - Mr. Chertoff informed the PB that he is currently licensed as a homestead kitchen and uses an area in his basement as a bakery along with another adjacent room. Dick Gardner asked if there were customers and Mr. Chertoff no, he conducts his business at Farmer's Markets. Mr. Chertoff provided the PB with his licensed that was issued by the NH Department of Health & Human Services. Planner Ward noted that no more than 50% of the residence can be occupied by the business and when it was measured, Mr, Chertoff is using 8.3%. Planner Ward stated there would be no sign and he has had Police, Fire and the Health Officer review the application. Planner Ward reported that Police Chief and the Health Officer have approved but the Fire Chief had some recommendations to bring the occupation in to compliance with the NFPA. 1) Sprinklers, 2) Fire Detection System or 3) One hour fire raided separation between the basement and the residence. Planner Ward stated number three was suggested before approval with a pre and post construction inspection. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve Mr. Chertoff's Home Occupation application for a bakery contingent upon the Fire Chief's request. Selectman Ober seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

b. Pre-application, conceptual discussion meeting with Hermit Woods Winery for expansion of business and revised Site Plan for property located at 56 Taylor Road –  Bob Manly reported that the winery is doing better than they ever thought and based on the success he feels they need to expand the current location. A proposed drawing was reviewed. Mr. Manly stated they would be installing a new septic system, building a 40' x 80' building and making more room for customers. Dick Gardner asked what the neighbors think and Mr. Manly replied they have had no complaints but do have a wonderful business relationship with Steele Hill Resorts. Chair Bormes stated the PB can do nothing for them now but the ZBA can grant you a Use Variance for the commercial property then you can back to the PB for a Site Plan Review.







    c. Discussion with Sanbornton DPW Director Re: Town regulation of new driveways – Planner Ward informed the board there is a RSA (236:13 V) that requires the PB to regulate driveways and he has verified the requirement with Attorney Waugh. Planner Ward stated all referrals go to the DPW Director for review and the PB reviews curb cuts on subdivision plans. Planner Ward stated he was directed to a model from the City of Lebanon. The PB reviewed copies.  





      

Old Business

b. Update on progress of the Housing Advisory Committee in preparing the Housing Section of the Master Plan – .

c. Discussion Re: BOS enforcement of Land Use Regulations – .


    

Other Business 

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time.  

b. Up-coming planning meetings – The Planning Board will meet next on Thursday, 12/06/12 and the PB has canceled their meeting scheduled for 12/20/12, due to the holidays. 

     Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 9:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

